
   
Dates For Your Diary 

This diary is given in good faith to enable you to set your own diaries. There may be some changes beyond our control and we will communicate this 
through text or via the newsletter. There may also be additional events which we will inform you of as they occur. Please make sure we have your up 
to date phone number.  

Date Day Class/year  Event Information  

16.7.18 Monday Class 7 and 8 Bowes Museum ‘portraits’ workshop 

16.7.18 Monday Year 5 pupils  Residential visit  Lockerbie Manor  

16.7.18 Monday PS, classes 1 and 2 Good ambassador disco Dress as you please for afternoon only, bring 
clothes to change into. No heels, jewellery or 
make up.  

17.7.18 Tuesday All year 1 pupils  class 3 
and 4 

Good ambassador disco 

18.7.18 Wednesday Classes 5,6,7,8 Good ambassador disco 

19.7.18 Thursday Classes 9,10,11,12 Good ambassador disco 

20.7.18 Friday LAST DAY OF SCHOOL  

4.9.18 Tuesday  FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL GATES OPEN 8.50 AM SCHOOL BEGINS AT 9 AM PROMPTLY. 

Breakfast club doors will open only 5 minutes before any events held in the main hall to allow visitors into school. This is for safeguarding reasons so 
please do not queue up too early.  After events pupils will not be released early. They will be taken back to class and dismissed from their usual 
entrances at 3.15 pm. You are welcome to wait in the hall if weather is poor. This ensures all pupils are accounted for in line with safeguarding 
procedures.  

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

This will be the last newsletter this term. School will begin again at 9 am on TUESDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER 2018. Gates open at 

9.50 am. PUPILS MAY WEAR SUMMER OR WINTER UNIFORM- THEY MUST WEAR FULL SHOES NOT SANDALS.  

There has been a change in class room numbers, if you are unsure where to take your child please see a member of staff 

on the yard who will have a full list and map. This change has been to allow pupils in year 1 and 2 to have better access to  

outdoor learning space. Classes 1,2,3 and 4 will be on the Waverney Road side of the building. Classes 5,6,7 and 8 will be 

on the Passmore Way side of the building. There is no change to classes 9,10,11 and 12.  External doors will have the new 

class number on them.  

MOVING UP DAY: Well done to everyone who had fun in their new classes on Thursday. Teachers report excellent 

behaviour and good attitudes from all pupils. We are really looking forward to next years learning. In our school we will be 

celebrating a year of reading so read as much as you can over the summer break!  

GOOD BYE AND GOOD LUCK to all our year 6 pupils who leave us and journey on to their secondary schools. You have 

worked very hard this year and given your best-well done. We will miss you!  

THANK YOU to all who took part and supported the final year 6 production of ‘Aladdin!’ It was a wonderful show and we 

know we have some amazing stars in the making!  

E SAFETY: Make sure you children have a safe summer online: www.getsafeonline.org/safekids 

This site has latest advice on internet safety covering topics like video streaming and online bullying with top tips for 

parents.  

 

Governors voluntarily working on your 

behalf to ensure all aspects of the schools 

work are effective and compliant. 

Chair: Mrs C Barclay  

 Vice Chair: TBC 

Local Authority: Mrs P Spoors 

Co opted: Mrs J Winn, Mr M Grinstead, Mrs 

W Fickling   

Parent: Mr T Watson, Mrs Spencer, Mrs 

Williams  

Staff: Mrs J Henry, Mrs A M Boyd 

You may contact any governor via the 

school. Complaints in the first instance are 

to be communicated to the headteacher 

Mrs Boyd.  

  

 

Shotton Hall Primary School 

Working together to 

S H I N E 
Successful, Happy, Inspired and 

Nurtured towards Excellence 

Headteacher: Mrs A.M. Boyd 

Acting Deputy Headteacher: Mrs J 

Bowmaker 

Assistant Headteachers: Mrs S. Sands, Ms 

E. Metcalfe 

Behaviour, Attendance and Safeguarding 

Officer : Mr K. Morgan 

SENCO/pastoral : Mrs J. Bowmaker      

Site Manager: Mrs W. Fickling 

School Business Manager: Mrs J. Johnson  

  

 

                Summer Term 3B  

                        News 

13.7.18 
News is through e mail, facebook and 

website – please make sure we have 

your e mail address. 

Hard copies available in reception area  

                            

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 13.7.18 
WHOLE SCHOOL 

96.35% – keep it up to 
96%!  

 

http://www.getsafeonline.org/safekids


FOOD BANK COLLECTION: East Durham Trust have once again asked us to do a to support their work over the summer 

break for needy families in our community. If you can contribute any food we would be most grateful. Your child will earn 

5 team points for a carrier bag of food. Many thanks for your anticipated support in this important initiative.   

PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTION: The completed and duly signed nomination form should be returned to school by Friday 

13th July 2018.    

INCREASE IN DINNER MONEY: As from September 2018 dinner money will increase to £2.05 per day which is £10.25 per 

week. Please note this is county wide and not a school decision.  

AFTER SCHOOL CLUB: Please book your place for after the summer before the end of term. Just a reminder that ASC 

must be booked one full week in advance and we cannot take pupils into the club on the day. This has been agreed by the 

governing body. If you require emergency after school care please make arrangements with other child care providers in 

the town. Club closes promptly at 5 pm. Pupils remaining in school after this time will be in the care of social services.  

FIRST CONTACT: Over the holiday break if you have a concern about a child or young person who lives in County Durham, 

First Contact is the service to call. First Contact brings together staff from Children and Young People's Services with 

partners such as Durham Constabulary and Health. First Contact has made it easy for you to get in touch with them. You 

can contact them using any of the following methods: Telephone: 03000 26 79 79 , E-mail: scd@durham.gov.uk,  

Website: www.durham.gov.uk/.../firstcontact  

 
ACHIEVE AND BELIEVE AWARDS:  Awards are given each Thursday for classes 1,2,3,4,5 and 6 and Friday for 
classes 7,8,9,10,11 and 12 in assembly by a senior leader. If you would like to visit an assembly please let the 
office know. 
Week Ending 13.7.18  

GOLD STARS: Eve B C3, Iestyn R C3, Louie C C3, Meadow D C3 
RESOURCEFUL AWARD: being resourceful is thinking about how to do things for yourself and help your own learning.    
RECIPROCAL AWARD: Isla S C2, Aidan L C6  
REFLECTIVE AWARD: Zac W C2  
RESILIENT AWARD: Charlie O C5, Finley H C8, Harley A C8, Joey H C8, Jonny A C8, Brooklyn R C8, Ethan L C8, Martha P C6, 
Skye R C3, Megan B C1, Louis S C1  
RESPECTUL AWARD: Poppy S C7, Laila BY C7, Tiannah C C8, Annabelle C C7, Ella F C7 
STAR WRITER: Cara G C5, Elliott J C4, Kane H C4, Harrison C C4  
TIMES TABLES AWARD: keep learning tables up to 12 and back, this will help you to problem solve quickly.   
RIGHTS RESPECTING AMBASSADOR: Paige L C12, Tyler A C3, Lucas J C5 
MATHS MASTERY: - Keep working hard on those challenges!  
BEHAVIOUR SQUAD: Well done everyone -We are seeing excellent behaviour across the school!   
PEN LICENCE:  Keep trying hard to join write at speed.  
BIRTHDAYS: Finley M C8, Erin G C11, Jayden L C11(sorry we are late!), Holly D C11, Aimee F C7, Grace G C7, Poppy S C7, 

Jaiden A C7, Alfie W C7  HAPPY BIRTHDAY, ENJOY YOUR SPECIAL DAY! 

TEAM POINTS:  6.7.18. WINNERS ARE HAWKING 206, DARWIN 141, CURIE 127, GALILEO 109 WELL DONE CURIE!!    

ATTENDANCE 
CLASS 1  
97.88% 
 

CLASS 2 
99.05%  

CLASS 3 
90% 
 

CLASS 4 
95.24% 
 

CLASS 5  
100% 
LOWER 
SCHOOL 
WINNERS!! 

CLASS 6 
99.52% 

CLASS 7 
97.80% 
UPPER 
SCHOOL 
WINNERS!! 

CLASS 8 
96.55% 

CLASS 9 
95.98% 
 

CLASS 
10 
93.94% 

CLASS 11 
96.57%  

CLASS 12 
93.71% 
 

   ATTENDANCE Trophy won by CURIE pupils with 97.27% - BRILLIANT WORK - WELL DONE!! 

 

Can I please remind parents that attendance is part of our schools inspection and is a priority in school. Children’s 

expected attendance is 96%. Please ensure you make all appointments out of school time and that you contact the school 

with the reason for absence on the first day. We also need the expected day of return.  Where the absence is medical 

please inform us each day of the continued absence. 

 



TEACHERS CLASS PLACEMENT FOR NEXT YEAR: All classes are mixed age with the exception of one reception class and year 

6. 

The statutory National Curriculum is taught to all pupils and the appropriate year group curriculum is taught to all pupils. 

Some classes will return to year group from mixed for core subject learning. More details of this can be given at parents 

consultation in the Autumn term.  

CLASS 1 Mrs Sands                             R  CLASS 7  Mrs Egglestone      Y3/4 

CLASS 2 Mrs McCoy                           R/Y1 CLASS 8 Mrs Carr                  Y3/4 

CLASS 3 Miss Hardyman                    Y1/2 CLASS 9 Miss Ingram            Y4/5 

CLASS 4 Mrs McKitten                       Y1/2 CLASS 10 Mrs Metcalfe          Y4/5 

CLASS 5 Mrs Habicht                          Y2/3 CLASS 11 Miss Hardy               Y6 transition to Y7 

CLASS 6 Mr Harrison                          Y2/3 CLASS 12 Mrs Hext                   Y6 transition to Y7 

 

Mr Scorer will work with year 6 pupils each morning and deliver forest schools and sports each afternoon. He is non class 

based. Mr James is our sports coach and he will work with pupils each afternoon and lunchtime.  

 

All teaching assistants will work flexibly delivering interventions, small group work, 1 to 1 support and supporting pupils 

needs across the school. They will also cover classes short term.  TAs may not always be based in the same class for a full 

year. Our TAs are: 

Mrs A Hanley Mrs S Caden  Mrs D Hoyland  Mrs G Sinclair 

Mrs W Ruddell Mrs G Lockey Mrs D Pearson  Miss T Holcroft 

Ms A Suter Mrs J Smith  Mrs D Brotherston  Mrs L Hoyland 

Mrs J Henry    

 

 

 

 

 


